    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    August 8, 2023
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, John Schweigert, and Brandon Shortt. Mayor Paul Monia and Alderman Chris Basler were absent. Also attending the meeting was Water Superintendent John Lurk and employee Mike Wittu.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the July Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Brandon Shortt, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Thursday, 08/02/2023.
Water Superintendent John Lurk reported that the pump replacement at the Water Tower is scheduled for next week. Flynn Drilling will make the decision on Friday for the definite installation date. It should be completed in one day. The Council opted not to post any information on Social Media since residents will not be affected. Clerk Randoll had a phone conversation with TJ Garb, and he feels it would be a good idea to cover the pipe we have stored at the Treatment Plant to protect it from UV rays. This can cause the pipe to become brittle. TJ sent the completed Easement Paperwork for the Clement Road project and inquired as to whether the City wants to consult with Mark Bishop. The Council agreed this is a good idea and Clerk Randoll will follow up.

Mike Wittu took the floor to report on a zoom meeting held with a representative from a company called Text My Government. It is a service to be used in accordance with the City Website. The company is based in Nevada Missouri and is a text service to help Citizens directly contact local government. There are various aspects available using text, direct payment, etc. The installation, which includes the web service, software, support for one year, etc. is $3,750.00. The annual renewal for support is $2,500.00/year. Clerk Randoll will keep the information on file. 
Clerk’s Notes: Bloomsdale Bank put the remaining money from the lease-purchase loan agreement into an account on Friday, July 28th. Jason Dotson or Bob Palmer will be able to sign the money out as needed. The regular interest payment will be due in August and starting September 1st, the City will have 109 payments of $23,038.11 with one final payment of $23,037.96 which may fluctuate slightly. The City received the Permit from DNR for the new pump installation on Tuesday, July 25th. The Permit states that before being placed back into service, the well must be disinfected in accordance with the latest AWWA Standard C-654 and samples collected for bacteriological and chemical analysis. The large battery pack for the City computer and office machines purchased in 2016 is not working properly. A new one has been ordered from B & D Telecom (Ryan Grass).  
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 PM, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was approved.
__________________________________

______________________________
Mayor, Paul Monia




City Clerk, Lynnette Randoll
